

3rd March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

Re: Fire Alarm

Your child may have come home this evening and mentioned fire alarms at Oak Academy today.

Unfortunately, we did have an electrical fire in the unused part of the building. This has now all been cleared, and the buildings will be fit to use as normal on Monday.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the children for their conduct during this time. Students were held on the field for a substantial amount of time but behaved impeccably and remained in good spirits. I am very proud of them.

I will write to you with a more detail update, including plans for the next industrial action days, before the end of the weekend.

As always many thanks for your support. If you have any questions please do not hestiate to contact me at hayley.richley@oak-academy.co.uk.

Yours Sincerely,

Hayley Richley **Principal**



